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St. Leo The Great
ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH

130 Watford Street, Brooklin, ON L1M 1H2
905.655.3286 • Fax: 905.655.4519

www.stleothegreat.ca • e-mail: office@stleothegreat.ca

Pastor: Rev. Charles T. Forget

Parish Secretary: Magda Nowak   905-655-3286  x 101

OFFICE HOURS:
Monday to Thursday 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.

Closed for Lunch from 12:00 noon to 1:00 p.m.
Friday Office Closed.

DAILY MASS SCHEDULE:
Tuesday, Thursday and Friday 8:30 a.m.

Wednesday 7:00 p.m.
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament – Friday 7:30 a.m. - 8:30 a.m. (followed by 8:30 a.m. Mass)

SUNDAY MASS SCHEDULE:
Saturday 4:30 p.m. Youth Mass

Sunday 9:00 a.m. (with Children's Liturgy JK, SK, Grade 1 & 2) & 11:00 a.m.

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION:
Saturdays 3:30 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. or anytime by appointment.

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM:
Please download the Baptism Information Kit and Registration Form from

the parish website, www.stleothegreat.ca

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE:
The Archdiocese of Toronto requires that you contact your parish priest at least one year
in advance of the planned date of your wedding and that you participate in a marriage

preparation course. Please call the Parish Office.

PARISH REGISTRATION:
All families attending St. Leo's are requested to register with the parish.

Registration forms are available in the vestibule of the church.
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Let us give thanks to the Lord
We thank thee, Lord,

For fields of grain

Gold and ripe from summer's rain,

For hillsides bright

With scarlet trees

That rustle in the autumn breeze,

For friends so dear,

For those we love,

For all things sent

From heaven above…

We thank thee, Lord
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QUESTIONS AND TOPICS FOR THE BULLETIN 
Now that I have reneged on my announcement last June of 
no longer publishing bulletin articles, I would like your input 
by asking you to consider sending me either a question or 
questions about the faith or a topic.  Chances are, if it’s a 
question for you it’s a question others have as well.  You 
can simply put your question on a piece of paper and place 
it in the collection basket.  One of the reasons for my fatigue 
in writing a bulletin article each week was due to having to 
come up with different topics, however, if you give me the 
topics or questions, it gives me a direction to go and 
furthers our quest to better know the faith.  Thanks. FrC 
 

Someone forwarded the following online article to me and I 
thought it would be good for our parish bulletin.  This is an 
issue everyone has an opinion on but it is also an issue 
over which some may get angry at others while others have 
been hurt by the direct and hurtful words of others.  Fr. 
John, having come from a large family of 11 himself, strikes 
a good balance between babies being babies and older 
children becoming a distraction for others.  One of my 
sisters used to say, “If I as a mother am being distracted at 
Mass by my kids’ behaviour, then so is everyone else 
around me.” 
 

On kids crying in Church 
(By Fr. Jonathan Hollowell) 
In the discussion (a new round always exploding into 
existence on social media when word spreads of another 
bulletin article or pulpit comment), there are two large 
camps: 
Camp 1 - "There should not ever be a sound at Mass" and 
Camp 2 - "The Church is dying in the West, so we should 
always be grateful for all the noise that every child makes in 
Church, and Jesus said "Let the children come to me" so it 
might even be a good thing to keep a crying child in Mass" 
 

As the oldest of 11 children I spent most of my teenage 
years as part of a family that was always retreating to the 
cry room, and I even sometimes took a sibling out to the 
play ground if my parents asked me to because they were 
taking another kid to the cry room and breaking up a fight 
between two other siblings.  I spent most of my life watching 
my parents heroically try to herd us and keep us quiet for an 
hour, and I spent most of my life watching my Mom make a 
beeline for the cry room (a lot of Masses she just went 
straight there before Mass even started!).  
 

My point in all this - I am DEFINITELY not in camp 1. 
 

But there does seem to be a trend over the last decade or 
so where some people think that every instance of a child 
crying/making noise in Church is a GOOD thing.  I am 
DEFINITELY not in camp 2 either. 
 

So I'd suggest a middle road - a recognition that anyone 
who thinks there can't be any noise at Mass needs to relax, 
and at the same time a recognition that sometimes children 
need to be taken outside or taken to the cry room. 
 

Broadly speaking, let's look at the scenarios.  
 

1) Babies crying - of course a baby is never at fault for any 

noise they make.  But parents should also know that all of 
us are genetically hard-wired to be on edge when a child is 
crying.  And so when an infant is crying, we all notice it and 
can't truly focus on anything else.  At Mass, I continue 
praying the prayers but I (and everyone else) are definitely 
also thinking, instinctively, "I should be doing something to 
help this child...what is wrong".  We also immediately start 
to move on when we hear the crying infant being carried out 
of Church.  Not because we think "FINALLY!  I can pray 
again and that nuisance is gone" but because my instinctive 
desire to help the child calms down when I can tell 
myself "someone is doing something to help the child, I can 

move on.  He or she is okay."  
Jesus: “Let the children come to me.”
Everyone:  “Jesus, speak up.  We 
can’t hear what you are saying!” 
 

2) Babies making baby noises – When I 
was in the seminary in Rome, most of 
our Masses were 250 20-30 year old 

seminarians.  One day, a seminarian’s sister stopped by 
with her young family.  Her baby was making the occasional 
baby noises (cooing, the occasional exclamation as the 
child began to notice and enjoy the echo of the church, etc.) 
and for all 250 of us it was like being visited at Mass by a 
choir of angels.  Everyone at Mass LOVED the sounds, and 
it was one of my favourite Masses in Rome.  We all smiled 
and could appreciate it because the child wasn’t CRYING.  
 

3) Toddlers - This is also a tough one.  Any rational person 
understands that a three year old isn't going to be perfectly 
silent for an hour.  But again, I think there's a gray middle 
ground.  Some tips: 
 

Tip 1: My Mom told me that the best advice she got was 
from a priest in a homily who suggested "quiet toys".  A 
plastic truck being banged up against a wooden pew over 
and over again is eventually going to pull most people away 
from prayer.  
Tip 2: I loved that my parents, on the way home from Mass, 
always broke down "game film" (like good coaches) with the 
toddlers and kids in our family ("Stephanie, you did a great 
job today at Mass of not making noise and behaving, we're 
very proud of you!" or, more often, "Dave, you were making 
a lot of noise today, what happened that you weren't able to 
behave?" and, as we got older, "Bill, you are 7, why were 
you squeezing your brother's hand in a death grip during 
the Our Father?").  “You are older and should no better.  No 
coffee and donuts this week and no video games today.” 
 

Walk your kids closer to silence and continually talk over 
your expectations, and, as they get older, reinforce those 
expectations with donuts or other rewards/punishments! 

In summary - if a baby is making the occasional baby noise, 
awesome.  If a baby is crying, they should be carried out.  
Young children should be coached and molded into prop 

Thanks to all the parents who make the huge and 
tremendous sacrifice of raising children.  We all know it 
is really hard, and we admire you greatly.  You are 
awesome! 

OCTOBER 13, 2019 
     

PARISH YOUTH  
ALL SAINTS 

PARTY 
PUT ON BY OUR NET TEAM 

When?  Thursday, October 31 
Time?  6:30 – 8:30 pm. 

For Whom? All ages Gr. 4 & up 
 

Music!  Games!  Food!  Music!  NET Team! 
 

All we ask is that you come dressed as your favourite 
Saint!  Please don’t tell others what Saint you are 
dressed as, let them guess!  The Catholic Church 
offers us so many holy examples of Saints and 
pictures of them and the way they dressed are easily 
found online.  Enter through the Carson St. hall doors. 
 

Edge Nights (Grades 6 
– 8) on Thursdays, 
from 6:30 - 8:30 p.m. 
in the Parish Hall. No 
pre-registration is 
required. 

 

Highschool Youth Nights - IMPACT on Tuesdays, 
from 6:30 – 8:30 p.m. No pre-registration is required. 
 

A Thanksgiving Housewarming  
for our New Family Fundraiser 

 

The David and Sabina Resettlement Committee are 
having a fundraiser to collect household items 
required for David and Sabina and their family to 
set up their new home. 
We will have our Thanksgiving “pumpkin” tree at 

the back of the church after all masses on Thanksgiving weekend. 
 Each pumpkin will have a household item required for  
their new home. (i.e. Laundry basket and detergent, broom and 
dustpan etc.) 
Anyone who wishes to participate will pick a pumpkin from the 
tree, record their name and item on the list, and purchase the item 
listed on the pumpkin.  We ask that all items be brought back by 
the weekend of November 2, 2019. 
Your support of this endeavour is greatly appreciated and will 
help our new family get settled in their new home. 
 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR ONGOING SUPPORT OF THE SOCIETY 

OF SAINT VINCENT DE PAUL OF ST. LEO THE GREAT 
It is the mission of SVDP “ To live the Gospel message by serving 
Christ in the poor with love, respect, justice and joy”. Over the 
months of June, July and August our Vincentians made 76 visits 
servicing 37 adults and 39 children. They distributed $2690.00 in 
food vouchers and paid an outstanding enbridge gas bill and 
distributed a $50 gas card. We listen to our Neighbour In Need 
concerns and frequently make referral to other agencies in the 
community. 
It is only through your donations to the poor box that we are 
able to assist the poor to meet their basic needs. Thank You! 

 
Tuesday, October 15th  
8:30 a.m.  Intentions of Teresa Sabala 
Wednesday, October 16th  
7:00 p.m. Intentions of Hannibal Farola 
Thursday, October 17th  
8:30 a.m.  
Friday, October 18th  
8:30 a.m. † Tony Vonk 
Saturday, October 19th  
4:30 p.m. Intentions of Veronica Tuzi & Christopher Duarte 
Sunday, October 20th             
9:00 a.m. Intentions of Catholic Mothers Group 
11:00 a.m. † Gerard Brenan 

 

Want to Join our Choir??? 
 

The Sunday 11:00 am mass choir is looking for 
new members to join this already wonderful 
group. All ages and vocal abilities are 

welcome. The only requirement is that you need to like singing. The 
choir sings at the 11:00 mass on Sundays and we rehearse on 
Thursday nights from 7:30 -9:00 pm. If you have been thinking 
about joining the choir, then now is the time to give it a try. Also, if 
you know someone who may be interested in joining, please 
encourage them to try it out too.  For more information about 
joining this talented and fun group, please see Ted, the director, 
after the 11:00 mass or come out to the church on Thursday night 
at 7:30pm.  He can also be also reached by phone at 647-302-
6996. Thank you.   
 

St. Leo Knights of Columbus will serve Breakfast 
in the Church hall on October 20th. following the 
9:00 and 11:00 A.M. Masses. Everyone is invited 
to enjoy a full Breakfast of eggs, sausages, baked 

beans, pancakes, biscuits, coffee, tea and juice. Adults - $6.00, 
Children ages 4 - 10 - $4.00, and Children under 4 - free. Please 
join us. 

St Leo Knights of Columbus is inviting 
everyone to its Annual Spaghetti Dinner, 

complete with meat balls, salad, dessert, tea, 
coffee  and soft drinks with beer and wine cash bar in the Church 
hall.  Saturday, October 26, 2019. Doors open @ 6:30 P.M. 
Tickets sold after each Mass. Adults - $15.00, Youth 4 - 10  - 
10.00, Children under 4 – Free. Please purchase Tickets in 
advance. No Sales at door on the 26th. 

9th Annual Retreat - Judgment and God’s Mercy 
in support of Second Parents Transitional Home 

Learn about God’s Mercy and Love 
Saturday, October 19, 2019 

ST. ANDRE BESSETTE CATHOLIC SCHOOL, AJAX 
9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

Speakers: Fr. Ronald Mendes,  Fr. Charles Forget, 
Kathy Ovcjak  Fr. Matthew McCarthy 

Admission:  $20.00 (Adult) $10.00 (Youth) 
A light lunch will be offered. Doors open at 7:30 a.m.   

Praise and Worship starts at 8:30 a.m. Holy Mass will be 
celebrated at 4:30 p.m. 

To register and/or purchase tickets  
robinsonwanda50@yahoo.ca  

Tel: 905-767-1952 or 416-319-3922 
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hall.  Saturday, October 26, 2019. Doors open @ 6:30 P.M. 
Tickets sold after each Mass. Adults - $15.00, Youth 4 - 10  - 
10.00, Children under 4 – Free. Please purchase Tickets in 
advance. No Sales at door on the 26th. 

9th Annual Retreat - Judgment and God’s Mercy 
in support of Second Parents Transitional Home 

Learn about God’s Mercy and Love 
Saturday, October 19, 2019 

ST. ANDRE BESSETTE CATHOLIC SCHOOL, AJAX 
9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

Speakers: Fr. Ronald Mendes,  Fr. Charles Forget, 
Kathy Ovcjak  Fr. Matthew McCarthy 

Admission:  $20.00 (Adult) $10.00 (Youth) 
A light lunch will be offered. Doors open at 7:30 a.m.   

Praise and Worship starts at 8:30 a.m. Holy Mass will be 
celebrated at 4:30 p.m. 

To register and/or purchase tickets  
robinsonwanda50@yahoo.ca  

Tel: 905-767-1952 or 416-319-3922 
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St. Leo The Great
ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH

130 Watford Street, Brooklin, ON L1M 1H2
905.655.3286 • Fax: 905.655.4519

www.stleothegreat.ca • e-mail: office@stleothegreat.ca

Pastor: Rev. Charles T. Forget

Parish Secretary: Magda Nowak   905-655-3286  x 101

OFFICE HOURS:
Monday to Thursday 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.

Closed for Lunch from 12:00 noon to 1:00 p.m.
Friday Office Closed.

DAILY MASS SCHEDULE:
Tuesday, Thursday and Friday 8:30 a.m.

Wednesday 7:00 p.m.
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament – Friday 7:30 a.m. - 8:30 a.m. (followed by 8:30 a.m. Mass)

SUNDAY MASS SCHEDULE:
Saturday 4:30 p.m. Youth Mass

Sunday 9:00 a.m. (with Children's Liturgy JK, SK, Grade 1 & 2) & 11:00 a.m.

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION:
Saturdays 3:30 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. or anytime by appointment.

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM:
Please download the Baptism Information Kit and Registration Form from

the parish website, www.stleothegreat.ca

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE:
The Archdiocese of Toronto requires that you contact your parish priest at least one year
in advance of the planned date of your wedding and that you participate in a marriage

preparation course. Please call the Parish Office.

PARISH REGISTRATION:
All families attending St. Leo's are requested to register with the parish.

Registration forms are available in the vestibule of the church.

Do it for your home do it for
the health of your family.
For a FREE No Obligation

phone estimate, call:

905-655-1099

OSHAWA
F U N E R A L

H O M E

TOYOTA Co.
SALES � PARTS � SERVICE

David
Marshall

Sales &
Leasing

1025 Dundas Street West
1-866-386-4792

david.marshall@whitby.toyota.ca

Baldwin
Animal

Hospital

Daniel Baturensky, DVM
4160 Baldwin St. S. Unit 13, Whitby

P 905-655-CATS  905-655-BARK

Brooklin
Dental Centre

Dr. Austin Saldanha
Parishioner

Care for your entire family

INVISALIGN
SENIORS

DISCOUNT
42 Baldwin Street
905-655-3385

brooklindentalcentre.com

Serving our Community with Compassion

Melissa Barnes
Funeral Director

Richard Barnes
Managing Director

Family owned and operated since 1863
905.655.3662

BARNES MEMORIAL

FUNERAL HOME

Remember...
Let our advertisers
know you saw
their ad here.

Accounting • Bookkeeping • Personal & Corporate Taxes
Alan Hogan  905.655.8556

Funeral Director – Michael Lodge

W.C. Town Funeral Chapel
110 Dundas St. E., Whitby  905-668-3410

LOCAL HOSPITALS AND EMERGENCY PASTORAL VISITATION
If you or someone in your family is in the Oshawa, Whitby or Port Perry Hospitals and would like to have a priest 
(for serious reasons) visit the person who is sick for Anointing of the Sick, Last Rites, Confession or Communion, 
please note that there is a full-time Catholic Priest assigned to these three hospitals at various times of the week. 
Simply ask hospital staff to inquire as to whether Father Pius Alejo is present in the hospital (or when he will be). If 
Father Pius Alejo is not available and there is an emergency requiring a Catholic priest, please call St. Leo the Great 
Parish at 905-655-3286 and when prompted, press "8" and leave your message. Fr. Charles will receive your message 
(if he is available) and return your call. If there is no emergency but you would like to speak to Fr. Charles, please call 
the parish office and leave a message with the parish secretary at 905-655-3286 x 101.SPOT

82 Centre St. N.  905-432-2882

The Cherub's Cupboard
Catholic Books & Gifts

for all occasions
Religious Articles

www.cherubscupboard.com

Eat
Shop

Spend
and Enjoy

LOCAL

St. Leo the Great CWL

All Are Welcome

Jackie McVeigh
President

905-493-4677

Shop LOCAL • Spend LOCAL
Eat LOCAL • Enjoy LOCAL

St. Leo's
Knights of Columbus
Get involved. Inquire now!

Larry Hallihan    905 620 0351
lgba2008@yahoo.ca

www.StLeoTheGreat.ca/knights

ASSOCIATES IN OPTOMETRY

15% off with ad
31 Baldwin St.

905.655.6116

Brooklin

Optometric

Centre

905.655.6200
www.brooklineyecare.ca

38 Baldwin St.  905-655-3100
CorradosRestaurant.com

62 Winchester Rd. E.

Turn your home into a

Smart Home!

$50 donated to
St. Leo's

for every new contract.

chris@durhamsecurity.ca

Chris Leahy

D U R H A M
SECURITY

 905-556-1801

In keeping with your Catholic faith

www.catholic-cemeteries.com

Resurrection Cemetery
905-668-8912

Laura Kurucz, BSc.
Sales Representative

"Serving Durham & Surrounding Areas"
O: 905-493-5220

 TF: 800-496-9220
BuyandSellwithLaura.ca

For all your mortgage needs!

Caroline Anderson
Mortgage Agent

905.999.5776
caroline.anderson@migroup.ca

Brokerage #10428

5295 Thickson Rd. N., Whitby (one minute North of Taunton on Thickson)

Traditional Massage Therapy & Holistic
Esthetic Services for men and women.

SENIORS DISCOUNT

42 Baldwin Street
905-233-8787    •    Siochana.ca

(Located in front of Brooklin Dental Centre)

TODD J. McCARTHY
B.A., LL.B.

132 Dundas St. W.

Whitby

905-666-0231

FLAHERTY McCARTHY LLP
BARRISTERS AND SOLICITORS

QVN NAILS
Waxing/Ingrown

& Diabetic Nails care
Pre-booked appointments only

100B Lupin Dr. Whitby
Linh: 416-882-9153

SPOT

Call 1-800-268-2637 for this space

Life Insurance  •  Disability Insurance  •  Long-Term Care  •  Retirement Annuities

Protecting Catholic families since 1882.

Alexander Sgroi MBA FIC

416-894-7233  alex.sgroi@kofc.org

St. Leo The Great
ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH
130 Watford Street, Brooklin, ON L1M 1H2

905.655.3286 • Fax: 905.655.4519
www.stleothegreat.ca • e-mail: office@stleothegreat.ca

Pastor: Rev. Charles T. Forget
Parish Secretary: Magda Nowak   905-655-3286 x 101

Let us give thanks to the Lord
We thank thee, Lord,

For fields of grain

Gold and ripe from summer's rain,

For hillsides bright

With scarlet trees

That rustle in the autumn breeze,

For friends so dear,

For those we love,

For all things sent

From heaven above…

We thank thee, Lord




